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FAIRBANKS GARDEN CLUB MEMBER MEETING MINUTES OF 4/17/19

 DRAFT TO BE CORRECTED/APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEMBER MEETING

Item #1 - Meeting called to order by Co-president Marion Kirohn  12:30

Attendance: 43 members, 1 lifetime member, 1 lunch guest



         (30 program guests who arrived after the business meeting)

announcements:

· Sunday April 28, thank you brunch at the home of Lynn Fairbank, Dedham. All members invited. Regrets only by April 19.

· (Mary Joyce) the Metro Annual Meeting and luncheon, thursday, may 9, Wellesley College Club. Speaker floral designer Sue Kaplan. Fee $40 payable to the F.G.C. the Unsung Hero Award from each club to be announced.
· Metro opportunity drawing gift from FGC - Jeannine Lathum has put together a mystery box gift (local honey, gardening gloves, "after gardening" gloves, Mason bee nesting block with handout.)

Proposal; revision of policy to recognize deaths.  (based on prior acceptance of policy by Board 4-9)
 "In the case of the death of a member or a spouse/partner, there will be a donation of $25 made to the FGC scholarship fund. "

 The corresponding secretary will notify the treasurer in case of death. Note: this excludes mothers, fathers, children, grandchildren, sisters, brothers, aunts, uncles, sisters and brothers-in-law.  
Accepted unanimously by the membership.
Item #2: Recording secretary Judy Massey - Minutes of the March 20 member meeting accepted with two name spelling corrections.
Item #3: Co-treasurers Mary Devine-Bentz and Ginny Swanson - Report accepted as presented.

Item #4: Corresponding secretary Marilyn Gosselin - 

· Contact made with Dedham board of Selectmen and Department of Recreation. Permission granted to place signs announcing Plant Sale granted.

· Slate of new officers 2019-2010:

· Co-president, Mary Devine-Bentz

· Co-Treasurer / treasurer in training, Charlotte Pollock

· Corresponding secretary, Kathy Lynch
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No additional nominations from the floor. Slate stands as presented for vote at next meeting.

New chairs of committees:

Programs & workshops - Leanne Lahar

Hospitality - Sandra Nelson

Nominating - open

2020 Plant Sale - Kathy Merageas, Carla Bennett
Item #5: Nominating, Annette Eddy - see above
Item #6: Conservation, Lisa Brayton (absent)

Jeannine Lathum presented the Eco-minute: How to cut a plastic milk container to be a seed starter for cardboard tube cylinders.

Reminder to recycle empty plastic water bottles.

Item #7: Programs, Mary Joyce - 

· At today's meeting sign up for the Metro Luncheon and the May 15 Annual Meeting and lunch.

· Proposal to ask members to give opinions on each program via a survey sheet.

· Welcome to new chairs for 2019-2020

Item #8: Gardening & horticulture, Carol Dixon - 

April 24, 9:30 to 11:00, clean up gardens at the Fairbanks House. Bring rakes, clippers and leaf bags.

Item #9: Hospitality, Judy Raymond - 


Thank you to today's luncheon team.

Welcome to new chair Sandy Nelson, who will begin at next meeting.

Item #10: Ways & Means Jeanette Evans -

Drawing prizes today will be floral centerpieces made by the program speaker.

Item #11: 60th anniversary celebration, Mary Compagnone (via email)

Notification that the 60th celebration changed from February 2020 to May 2020. 
Other plans on hold.

Item #12: Membership, Saroj Joshi - 

· Welcome to new member Beth Macon introduced to the club by Jane Crandall
· Reminder that dues $45 to be paid at annual meeting May 15.

Item # 13: Yearbook, Maeve McHenry

no news
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Item #14: Plant Sale, Jeannine Lathum & Charlotte Pollock - 

· Looking for youths to help carry plants and wagons 8:30-12:00

· Honey will cost $8

· Publicity - Jeannine Lathum made a superb video for cable TV

· Holly Dixon will contact schools to confirm that notices have been distributed

· Sign up sheets for plant contributions and job assignments are on tables to be signed this meeting. There are still 12-15 empty slots.
· Reminder - plant sale meeting May 1 9:30 a.m. at Endicott Estate

Meeting adjourned at 1:05

Program: Bill Graham, florist, Beautiful Things, Salem, MA



"The Little Black Dress -- Fashion and Flowers"

